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March 13, 2017 
 
 
Co-Chair Senator Rod Monroe  
Co-Chair Representative Barbara Smith Warner 
Joint Ways and Means Subcommittee on Education 
900 Court St. NE 
Salem, OR 97301 
 
Dear Co-Chairs Senator Monroe and Representative Smith Warner, 
 
Please accept this letter as testimony related to HBs 5516 and 5517. 
 
The Boys & Girls Clubs of the Greater Santiam operates five service sites in Lebanon and Sweet 
Home, serving children from age 3 – 20.  Our organization which serves 600 local children a day 
and nearly 6,000 a year, is driven by a mission to provide critical programs, services and 
opportunities designed to prepare any child for success, in school, work, post-secondary 
education, and life. 
 
Nearly three years ago we had the good fortune to secure funding to start up and eventually 
expand our Training Teens for Tomorrow (T3) program in Lebanon, and a Great by 8th program 
in Sweet Home via the Oregon Youth Development Council.  I was especially interested in this 
opportunity as I was fairly new to the Boys & Girls Club, but came to the Club with 23 years of 
experience in Workforce Development, including seven years as Executive Director of The 
Oregon Consortium & Oregon Workforce Alliance. 
 
With funding from the YDC we were able to move swiftly to implement T3 in Lebanon where 
we partnered with Lebanon Community Schools and dove straight ahead to serve the district’s 
highest risk, alternative ed. students.  Over the course of the first year students in the alternative 
ed. went from an attendance record of less than 50% to over 90%, 70% of students engaged in a 
work experience (paid and/or unpaid), and 90% made progress toward their GED or high school 
diploma.  Over the past two-plus years the program has had a remarkable impact on the students 
who are engaged.  A few shining examples include Tony – who was placed in a paid work 
experience with the city, completed his high school diploma with support from the T3 
coordinator, was then hired full time by the city, and is now attending LBCC with support from 
his employer. 
 
Juan, who is featured on the enclosed Impact Report had a similar experience as Tony.  Juan 
never thought he’d finish high school or even his GED.  With the help of T3 he was able to 
become involved in something he enjoyed, learn new skills, take part in a strong mentor-
partnership, and has returned to main stream high school, where he plans to graduate and move 
on to post-secondary education in the trades. 
 
I could go on and on about the impact of T3.  Great by 8th’s impact is similar.  In this  
program we work with 8th graders in the Sweet Home School District who are at-risk of  
disconnecting.  These students have little leadership related to education at home, but 
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through Great by 8th they learn resiliency skills, get homework help, and begin  
to think about careers and related education.  Program staff then stay with the student as they 
transition to high school, helping them navigate this very tenuous transition.  Success with this 
program is over 90%. 
 
Childhood poverty in Linn County is 27% - compared to 22% for the State and 13% for Benton 
County.  29% of Linn County children live in food insecure homes – compared to 24% for 
Oregon and 21% for Benton County.  Dropout rates are also dramatically higher in both Sweet 
Home and Lebanon.  In Sweet Home over 17% of children are identified as homeless and at 
Foster Elementary, over 70% of the student population live in households with incomes below 
the poverty level.  I know you won’t disagree when I say we need more programs like T3 and 
Great by 8th in our rural, economically challenged communities, not fewer. 
 
Neither of program would be possible without the support of the Youth Development Council.  
Both T3 and Great by 8th are making a real impact – supporting economic development and 
opportunity for all by investing in and supporting are youth.  Please help us keep the rubber to 
the road by keeping funding available for programs that are getting real results for rural youth. 
 
If I can provide any additional information or answer any questions, please contact me at 
541.258.7105 or kris@bgcgreatersantiam.org. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
Kris Latimer 
Executive Director 
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